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SUBMISSION TO THE PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE ON JUSTICE AND CONSTITUTIONAL DEVELOPMENT:

COMMENTS ON THE CRIMINAL LAW (SEXUAL OFFENCES AND RELATED MATTERS) AMENDMENT ACT AMENDMENT BILL
For enquiries contact:

Luke Lamprecht
WMACA Spokesperson

Cell: 084 6060639
Submitted 28 May 2012

Introduction:

Women And Men Against Child Abuse thanks the Portfolio Committee for acting promptly to address the problems in the 2007 Sexual Offences Amendment Act identified by Director of Public Prosecutions, Western Cape v Arnold Prins, Case number A143/08 and welcomes being given the opportunity to participate in making submissions on the Criminal Law (Sexual Offences And Related Matters) Amendment Act Amendment Bill. 
Women & Men Against Child Abuse is a Non-profit organisation committed to fighting for the rights of the child and to end the abuse of children in South Africa. Our 5 Kidz Clinics – in Alexandra, Boksburg, Orange Farm, Duduza and Pretoria - provide free CHILD-FRIENDLY TREATMENT services to the victims of child abuse, and have assisted more than 13,000 children to date.

These professional ‘one-stop’ facilities are located centrally in disadvantaged communities and offer a range of comprehensive medical and therapeutic services, free of charge, to children who have been sexually and/or physically abused or seriously neglected. Support and therapy are also provided to the non-offending members of the child's family.

Amendments:

We are currently consulting and exploring how to assist in the process in finding the most immediate and effective amendments to the Sexual offences Act to safeguard victims whose cases are currently in the criminal justice system and prevent perpetrators from appealing against their sentences.
At our Clinics since 2008 approximately 7539 child cases have been seen at our Clinics and many of these cases went to court and resulted in convictions and sentences what we are extremely concerned about is that people who were convicted and sentenced under this sexual offences Act will be able to appeal their convictions and sentences. Our official statistics are available on request.

Interestingly, after consultations with legal experts WMACA has come across various opinions and one recommends that the most effective and immediate amendment to prevent any further problems with applying our various laws to protect victims is to add a section to the Criminal Procedure Act stating that if the legislation has no penalty clauses, the ordinary jurisdiction of the court applies.

Conclusion:

Once the immediate need to address the Prins decision has been resolved we ask the Committee to consider holding public hearings for a full review of the Act to address other problematic issues with the Act and its implementation. 
[image: image6.jpg]@ Standard Bank




[image: image2.jpg]N
S
% \ . 9 X \
A R l \

women+men

against child abuse



[image: image3.jpg]Kidz Clinics

FOR ABUSED CHILDREN



[image: image4.jpg]social development

Department:
Social Development
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA



[image: image5.jpg]®

vodacom





